Microsimulation Meeting: 16th of May 2007

Following our cluster seminar on microsimulation on the 27th of April, it was decided to have a follow-up meeting on a number of issues that were raised at the cluster seminar.

These issues related to the:

· Various projects have continually re-invented the same pieces of microsimulation software 

· Development of generic microsimulation software that can be applied to differ research questions

· How to archive/cite various pieces of software

· The need to have an up-to-date list/outline of all the projects using microsimulation techniques and how microsimulation is being applied
· The advantages & disadvantages of microsimulation

· A proposal for a review paper by those currently using microsimulation as part of their work.

The follow meeting focused on two main points:

· The drafting of a two page post-doc proposal to go before the School of Geography’s Management Board 

· The drafting of a peer review paper on spatial microsimulation and where the School of Geography currently stands with regard to progress, problems and solutions

It was recommended that a piece of (generic) microsimulation software could be developed by the CSAP cluster, so that the other 4 clusters may be able to apply microsimulation to their research, if appropriate. In response it was decided that Martin Clarke would draft a 2 page proposal for a post-doc position that would involve the taking the various microsimulation models currently used in the department and developing some generic code that could be used on various research questions. However in addition to work on software development, the post-doc would take a leading role in the substantive research agenda of the group.  The post-doc might also take a high degree of responsibility for a microsimulation book with the help and collaboration with various members of the cluster. This book would look at various elements of microsimulation, from the conceptualisation of the model to issues regarding the validation of the model.  

It was also decided that Mark would write a proposal/outline for a review paper on some of the issues that have been raised over the last 2 meetings. These issues would involve the advantage/disadvantages of microsimulation, policy questions that lend themselves to the use of microsimulation and issues on validating microsimulation data outputs.  

Finally, it was decided to push this microsimulation initiative forward by having regular (2/3 weekly meetings) on the development of the above issues.

